
NEXT MEETING: Friday, November 30th @ 7:30pm.
Location: Hayes Elementary School, located off of Poston Dr in San Jose. See page 3 for a
meeting map.

Future dates: TBA

Program:  Raffle prizes will include the usual - a radio, an engine, a kit, glues, and lots of other
neat stuff! Bring your latest creation for show and tell and receive a free raffle ticket. Coffee
and Donuts as usual.

Cover Photo: Gorgeous P-51 at the cancelled Reno Air Races flying the American Flag .
(Photo by Chris Luvara)
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Flyin Fast..The VP’s News
  by  Michael Luvara

From the Editor
  by  Chris Luvara

I realize that this newsletter appears in
your mailbox close to the date of the
November meeting and apologize for
the short notice. The October meeting
was behind schedule and the
November meeting puts us back on our
normal bi-monthly cycle. I would like
to address some areas in this month’s
newsletter that are essential to the daily

operation of the field.

Maneuvers/aerobatics close-in to the pilot stations. Several complaints
have been brought to the board’s attention regarding hovering, close
in aerobatics, and activities which are deemed unsafe at the SCCMAS
field, especially when others are present. It is imperative that we as
members use sound judgment when flying.  Close-in hovering of aircraft
near other pilots does intimidate them and definitely begs questions
about safety. We ask that you please use discretion when flying
aerobatics anywhere near the flightline and runway with the concern
of others around you in mind.

Electrics have become a fast growing part of the R/C hobby in recent
years. With “park flyers” and small, lightweight electrics popping up
everywhere, they have made their way into many accomplished
modeler’s hands. Some people have chosen to fly these small models
in the infield area and even in above the pit areas. These type of flight
operations are not to occur at the SCCMAS field as they occur into the
red-zone areas. A red-zone diagram is provided below for your
convenience. The red-zone is any area behind the closest edge of the
runway. You may launch small electric or similar aircraft from the far
north or south ends of the infield (close to the runway), but please fly
them in the normal pattern as you would with any other plane.  Your
cooperation on these matters is appreciated.
Another important issue that I wanted to touch on was the fact of
calling out your intentions while on the flightline. Please mention
“landing”, “on the runway”, “taking off”, “low pass left to right” or
any other maneuvers that other pilots should hear. Communication is
key to helping cause accidents and confusion out on the flightline.

One of the largest pieces of feedback that we have been receiving
lately is regarding the run-off areas of the north and south ends of the
runway. The pigs are back and digging at the grass again, which is
creating a lot of holes in the ground. One area that I intend to put time
and concentration into is getting the ends refined into smooth runoff
areas. We will most likely hold a work party in the early part of 2002 to
alleviate this.

Renewal notices will be going out in the mail soon - most likely in mid
December. Dues are due on February 1 st. This year will be different from
that of the past as you will receive a personalized renewal form in the
mail that includes your information as it is in the SCCMAS database,
rather than a blank form to fill out. This way, you can review the

Small short newsletter this month, in
order to get us back on track. Nothing
from me.

- Chris

Jack passed away on Nov 1, 2001 and was buried Nov 6, 2001. He
had cancer.

Jack joined the SCCMAS club in Spring of 1992 and got signed
off Nov 11, 1993. Jack was part of the Tuesday and Thursday
Senior cadets “Nitro for lunch bunch.” He enjoyed flying and ki-
bit-sing with his friends. As you all know Jack loved to sit and
talk. He always talked about his two twin sons Leigh and John
(who are Col’s in the Army), his daughter, Dona, his wife Betty
and his grandchildren. Jack was a very kind and considerate man
and never talked badly about anyone.

Jack’s wife Betty asked me to sell off his flying equipment and I
was able to sell everything except for a few items his grandson
kept.

Jack laughed about the times we crashed into each other, and
that was quite frequently.

Even though the weather kept us from flying at times, we still
enjoyed each other’s company of the “Nitro for lunch bunch.”
When ever someone would call out Jack, we both responded. To
stop the confusion someone came up with “Car Jack” for Jack
Baggot because he had a car dealership and “Heart Jack”
because I had a heart transplant.

We’ll all miss Jack,

Sincerely,
Jack Sunzeri

Memories of Jack Baggot

(continued on page 4)
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From the Secretary's
Building Board

Paul Hasselbach - Divine Turbulent, scratch built, 9 lbs, O.S.
91 four stroke.
Howard Sosbee - 1.2 sized RCV engine

Show and Tell.....

 Raffle

March meeting notes:
• 44 members present
• New solos reported:

Jim Blum
• New members present:

Ton Rouse
Jim Under

Winner: Jim Shadwick

Dumb Thumb

Radio- Don Pedrazzi - Don’t forget the doughnuts!
Kit - Bob Ortman
Engine - Ray Fraser
Flight box - Howard Sosbee
Fuel - Babe Caltabiano
Ship - Chris Luvara
Fuel - Bob Sweeney
Z bender - Mike Lobosco
- Tony Flores
Epoxy - Chris Luvara
Ship - Ian McCollom
Epoxy - Chuck Pringle
Fuel - Tom Rouse
Epoxy - Babe Caltabiano
Epoxy - Chuck Pringle
Glue - Dave Barmore
Glue - Jacob Raquet
Epoxy - Duane Klose
Epoxy - Jim Blum
Donated back - George Black
Donated back - Bob Sweeney
Fuel - Alex Francesini

  by  Rich Luvara

This month, we have to thank Sheldon’s Hobbies & Pic Glues.
for their help with our raffle. Without contributions from sources
like this, our raffle would in no way be possible. Please support
all of our local hobby shops that are listed on the back cover of
the newsletter. Remember, the local shops are the ones that
donate to our club. The mailorder ones do not.

NOTICE!!!

No Smoking on anywhere on the
Hayes school grounds, inside or out.

Club hats!
Club hats are available. Royal

blue with our club logo embroidered
on them, they are only $13.50.
They can be purchased at the field

whenever the snack shack is open.  If
the shack isn’t open, you can also see a club officer to
set up detail s on how to purchase a hat.



Trea$urer’s ReportTrea$urer’s Report

Cash Flow Report
10/1/01-11/21/01

OUTFLOWS

  by  Babe Caltabiano
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TOTAL OUTFLOWS

OVERALL TOTAL

TOTAL INFLOWS

INFLOWS
Contest Entries
Dues
Flea Market
Food income
raffle income
Vending

Acme Sanitation
Apparel Exp.
Club Area maint.
Contest Expenses
Donations
Garbage
Misc. Expenses
Office
Pest
Printing
Rental Vending
Repairs
Soda Purchase
Stamps
Trophies
Utilities, Phone
Utilities, PGE

$1020.00
$1207.58

$300.00
$898.00
$570.00
$517.00

$4,512.56

$297.48
$777.60
$229.00
$297.51
$350.00
$491.72
$38.42

$291.57
$100.00
$218.84
$75.00

$15,635.00
$382.30
$212.53
$381.63
$428.55
$582.40

$20,745.55

$-16,232.99

information and make changes if necessary. This will help us in
processing cards so that we don’t have to check compare the database
to what you wrote down.  Remember that you can receive the electronic
version of “Servo Chatter” via email notice rather than the paper
version. If you would like this option, please select it on the renewal
form. Be sure that you send in your AMA renewal so that you are
current for the 2002 flying season.

The flea market fundraiser held on November 10th  was a
success, raising some $700 dollars which will be sent to New York.
Thanks to those that participated. There were a lot of deals to be had
and many buyers to go along with it.

The 2002 events schedule for the SCCMAS will be published
in January. Kevin Norred, our contest coordinator for the past 3 years,
will be resigning effective the end of the year and we are currently in
search of a replacement at this time. Kevin has done a wonderful job
in coordinating our events and has certainly taken them to the next
level. Thanks Kevin! Many good events are lining up for next year
and there are thoughts about holding new events such as an electric
fly-in in the spring. Share your thoughts or ideas with us.

A few months ago, we set out to find a webmaster to control
the SCCMAS website and see that it was refreshed to match the
current trends and technology in the internet arena. Club member
Steve Snell stepped up to the job and has been spending significant
time behind the scenes on a new look for the website. We should
have it online around the time that you read this. Check it out at
www.sccmas.org. Steve will be looking for photos and any other
submissions that members have. Got a photo of your favorite plane?
Send it to him. We want you on the website!

On a sad note this month, long-time club member Jack Baggot
lost his battle to cancer in early November. Jack was a great friend
and will be sorely missed at the field. He flew with the weekday
“kadet” group and was well known for his Taube and multitude of
Kadets. Jack’s signature was pulling up in his vintage Ford Mustang
to the field with trailer in tow. Blue Skies Jack…

At the net meeting, we will announce a new incentive
program for instructors and have some great raffle prizes as usual.
Don’t miss out. If you have a demonstration at any of the meetings
that you would like to give, feel free to contact us. We are always
looking for guest speakers or topics. In closing, I wish everyone a
happy and safe holiday season.

Michael

(continued from page 2)
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“Classified Ads for our Members”

MODEL
MODEL

MARKET
MARKET

Mail or fax your ads to:
SERVO CHATTER
1365 Buchanan Dr
Santa Clara, Ca 95051
Voice/Fax (408)246-9583
(Call voice before faxing)
Email: servochatter@sccmas.org

For Sale: Complete Tiger Trainer 60
Completely built, balanced, and checked out by Jim,
but never flown. Perfect condition, includes Tiger
.61 engine and Airtronics VG 400 radio. Visit:
http://www.angelfire.com/rnb/rcplane/
for pictures and complete info. $275 - Contact Brent
at 408.927.9272 or email bjbstewart@yahoo.com.

A funny thing happened to me the last time I moved to California.
I ran into the Santa Clara County Skypark. I was already flying
model aircraft...but learned a new appreciation for that and more.

My wife has always complimented the company that I kept at the
airfield...as determined by her infrequent visits to the field and
based on the many stories I came home with. “Hey Bob!” I
would yell in example, “ya got a tailwheel that we can throw on
this Stearman?” ...lo and behold my two new friends would help
me usher my plane into the air that day for another great time at
the field. Those stories happend all the time...no! not that I
would always head to the field with an airplane that was not
air-worthy...rather, my visits with fellow fliers always seemed to
enrichen some part of the day, offering me hope that I returned
the same...

For family reasons, we moved to Georgia after a stint in the
South Bay area. I literally cried like a wimp on my last drive to the
field. My wife observed that the worst part of leaving California
was the experience at the Santa Clara County Model Airplane
Skypark.

From the trainers to the giant scale airplanes, from the electric to
jets, the gentle people who fly them at SCCMAS appreciate what
is there. I offer a humble congratulations and a hearty thank you.

So inspired by all of you and with the thrill of flight, I beat down
the doors at a model airplane manufacturer from Georgia. We
are a humble operation and the pay is bad...but from what I see,
to make a business in your hobby field, then things aren’t that
bad. I don’t offer who they are, because this isn’t a sales pitch.
Just a thank you again.
Safe flights, happy landings
David Roberts

A day in the life of an
SCCMAS MEMBER....

Dear, SCCMAS

Enjoyed my visit to your flying field, met Paul Steiner who
together with other members made me very welcome. You are
very lucky to have such superb weather and facilities. If ever
any of your members come this way, please get in touch,
perhaps they might come here to see the T.T.motor bike races.

Best wishes,

John Martin, Manx Model Flyers, Isle of Man.

30% Scale Godfrey Extra 300S, 98” span. Ready to fly, just
add 3W70 engine and reciever. This is the famous Damon
Parker’s purple plane that I bought 2 years ago, and haven’t
flown it yet. It is in excellent condition, for fun or serious
IMAC - $1100.00. I also have the same airplane 90% complete,
with wings and tail surfaces finished and fuselage only
needing minor setup and covering. It is set up for a 3W70
engine.  $500.00.

Call Bob Lutz @ (408) 778-9996

Below: a couple of photos submitted by club member Ivan
Cifuentes. (no information given)









General Manager Brian Nelson                      408-463-0604 (Email: nelson711@aol.com)
Vice President: Mike Luvara       408-292-1212 (Email: mluvara@email.sjsu.edu)
Contest Coordinator:             Kevin Norred                     831-630-3193 (Email: knorred@trimtech.com)
Newsletter Editor: Chris Luvara       408-246-9583 (Email: chris@luvaraairracing.com)
Treasurer: Babe Caltabiano       408-578-9014 (Email: babe007cw@aol.com)
Safety/Training Jim Patrick       408-356-0817   (Email:jpqt7@gte.net)
Secretary: Richard Luvara                    408-246-3857 (Email:rluvara@hotmail.com)
Construction Mgr: Don Coulter       408-972-0825
Food Service Mgr: Pat Luvara       408-246-3857

Field Weather & Information  (AUTOMATED)                  408-776-0101
On site Field Pay Telephone       408-778-9786
SCCMAS Business Office        408-292-1212

SCCMAS WWW address:  http://www.sccmas.org

  Current Governing Board Members of the S.C.C.M.A.S. "Tomcats"

Please help support these companies and organizations as they help to
support us.....



Servo Chatter c/o SCCMAS
1365 Buchanan Dr.
Santa Clara, CA 95051-3950

The Servo Chatter is published bi-monthly by the SCCMAS  "Tomcats" radio control club  located in Morgan Hill,
CA.  For info E-mail: servochatter@sccmas.org. Views expressed in the Servo Chatter are those of the writers.
They do not necessarily represent the views of the club, its members, or officers. The SCCMAS is a non profit
organization. The Servo Chatter welcomes all letters and comments. Permission is granted to reproduce anything
printed in Servo Chatter as long as the source and author are credited.

Next meeting: Friday, November 30th @ 7:30pm
Location: Hayes School, Poston Drive

(see page 3 for a map)

Notice: NO SMOKING ON SCHOOL PREMISES!

Jeff Kennemers PBY being “shot down” over the ocean.
(Photo by Jim Caparelli)


